
 

 

 

 

 
  310 CITY HALL 

 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD 

 SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615 

 EMAIL:  legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

 PHONE:  (651) 266-8560    FAX:  (651) 266-8574 

 

 

October 26, 2011 

 

 

      

Joshua O’Neill 

1621 Hartford Ave 

St. Paul, MN 55116 

 

VIA EMAIL:  jroneill68@yahoo.com 

 

RE: Appeal for property at 1594-1596 Hague Avenue   

 

Dear Mr. O’Neill: 

 

This is to confirm that on October 25, 2011 at the Legislative Hearing, Legislative 

Hearing Officer, Marcia Moermond reviewed the photographs of the window wells and 

guardrail provided by you and based on the documentation, Ms. Moermond 

recommended granting the appeal on the window wells on the condition that a substantial 

post or ballard with reflective material be installed.  This design should be approved by 

the Fire inspection staff.  She also recommended granting the appeal on the guardrail if 

reflective material is added to the rims where the post or ballard is installed. 

 

Please note that this will be on the City Council Public Hearing Agenda for Wednesday, 

November 2, 2011 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ 

 

Mai Vang 

Legislative Hearing Officer 

 

cc: Fire Supervisors (email) 

 Pat Fish (email) 
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